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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Temporary Accommodation,

	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 20th September 2022

	Reference Number : 08/22


	Present
	Yes/No

	Bill Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	No

	Steve Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	Graeme Stevenson (Match Secretary)
	Yes

	Gordon Law

	Yes

	Derek Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	Scott McKinnon
	No

	Dorothy Watson (Ladies Captain)
	Yes

	David Meldrum 
	No


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, and Website.  



	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	Bill Mackintosh, Scott McKinnon and David Meldrum

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	Proposed by : Gordon Law
Seconded by : Derek Watson

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	5.3 


	Approached by Golf in Scotland about advertising in the hole cups – this will be progressed by the Honorary Secretary who will report back to the Committee

	SG

	16.1
	Derek Watson and Scott McKinnon expect to complete the Starters Hut by the end of September and will confirm this back to the Committee. 

	DW/SMc

	16.4


	BM advised that he and GL met with member Jason Cockburn (Heineken) in order to consider options for, in particular, draught products in the new building especially as regards M&E. A further meeting to take place to establish what new systems are to be employed and how that would fit with our product preferences. Jason kindly agreed to set up communications direct with our M&E consultant.

	BM

	16.5
	Club presentation dinner provisionally booked for 12th November – a communication to go out to members to establish the level of interest in progressing with this event.


	GS


	4.0
	Health & Safety (ongoing Developments Post Fire)
	

	
	A discussion took place regarding certain areas that are relevant to the ongoing status of the club post the devastating fire in the clubhouse:-
· The Club Blog has commenced.
· A Project Working Group (PWG) continues to meet regularly.
· Moving forward with Planning permission and the numerous reports that are required to satisfy the Planners. Coal Report being progressed.
· A meeting has been held with the Caterer and he has taken an action to provide the golf club with his business plan for the new clubhouse (by the end of October 22), once received this will be examined by the Management committee to ensure that it is fit for purpose and matches the aspirations of the Committee. The indications were that the Caterer has no desire to take on the Bar but may be interested in a Bar steward type arrangement, this will be detailed in the aforementioned business plan
The PWG comprises:-
Gordon Law – Chairperson

Peter MacMillan – Vice Chairperson

Jim Saunders – Project Manager

Derek Watson – Construction Manager

Stephen Jamieson – Tendering & Procurement

Josh Renwick – Tendering & Quantity Surveying

John Black – Quantity Surveying


	Noting

	5.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	5.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 10
As at 31st August 2022
Bank 

Current Account

£10,640.38
Subs Account
Uphall reserve
£128,000.00
£1,399,305.13
Net Position

£1,537,945.51
Due to Suppliers

£16,370.36
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£0
Purchases

            0
Opening Stock

Closing stock

£0
£0
Gross Margin

0%
Wages

Received from Furlough 
£0
Outturn Profit YTD

£0
Net Margin

0%

	Noting

	5.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £22,023.01
	Noting

	5.3
	Treasurers Report

There was a net cash inflow in August.   
· Green fees are up c10% on last year.
· We have entered into a Wayleave agreement with Scottish Power for cables that run over our land – this is to be backdated and will generate c£2.5k of funds along with an annual payment of £360.

· Approached by Golf in Scotland about advertising in the hole cups – this will be progressed by the Honorary Secretary who will report back to the Committee

	BM

	6.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	6.1
	1) The Handicap Open was held on Saturday 3rd September. We had a disappointing number of entrants with only 96 players on the day, compared to 167 last year. Consideration to be given to moving the date forward into August as at the moment we clash with an Open at West Lothian GC and Ratho Park also hold an Open the day after. Well done to Charlie Nisbet who won with a score of 71 – 9 = 62, beating Paul Walsh on a countback.

2) Winter Medals – propose that Winter Medals are held every 2 weeks, commencing on Saturday 30th October. These will be played from the Medal tees but will be non-counters for handicap purposes. Any player who wishes to submit their score for handicap purposes can pre-register and enter their score via the Scottish Golf app if they wish to do so. These will be played on both Saturday and Sunday..

3) ‘winter course’ set-up should be that we have full tees/distance in place as much as possible. If we are using a number of winter tees that significantly reduce course length then this affects the course rating and whether GP scores can be submitted.


	GS

	7.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1
	No report submitted due to Holidays, however, Gordon Law gave the Committee a brief update and advised that a number of points will be raised with the Greenkeepers and that no major works will be undertaken this winter to enable course maintenance/tidy up to be a priority.
A discussion took place regarding various areas of concern/requiring work on the golf course and car park area. A list of suggested works will be passed to the greenkeeping team and/or the team of members who are helping out with jobs over the winter.


	Noting



	8.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	n/a at this time

	noting

	9.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting 

	10.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	No report submitted due to Holidays.

	Noting


	11.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	Charity Open day coming up at the end of September, 32 pairs entered so far.

 
	Noting

	12.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	12.1
	A summary of recent activity confirmed that we have had 7 PAYG and 1 Intermediate member resignations.
We have taken on 4 PAYG, 1 Full, 1 Intermediate and 2 Junior new members.

	Noting

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	n/a at this time

	Noting

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	No report has been submitted
	Noting


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1
	We have been advised by Alison Wilson that she is giving up her role as Safeguarding Officer. This was debated by the Committee and conclusion was reached that we do not require to replace this position at this time with others continuing to hold valid Certification.
	    Noting

	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.5
	Club presentation dinner provisionally booked for 12th November – a communication to go out to members to establish the level of interest in progressing with this event.


	GS

	16.7
	It was agreed to reintroduce the Winter Membership Offer along the same terms and conditions of last year


	Noting

	16.8
	Richard Sneddon submitted a proposal around the level of Handicaps that should be in use for club competitions – it was agreed to respond to Richard and ask that he raises this at the next AGM so that the membership can opine on it.


	Noting

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next meeting will be on 18/10/2022 @ 6pm (by ZOOM given the lack of light)


	Noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	Bill Mackintosh
	06
	08
	75%

	Steve Grady
	08
	08
	100%

	Graeme Stevenson
	07
	08
	88%

	Derek Watson
	08
	08
	100%

	Gordon Law
	07
	08
	88%

	Scott McKinnon
	03
	08
	38%

	Dorothy Watson
	05
	08
	63%

	David Meldrum
	06
	08
	75%


